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Division of Policy Analysis 
and lntergowernrnental Liaison 

Re: Funding of water conservation measures at the Water Oaks Development, Marion 
Sounty 

Dear Mr. Bethea: 

I apologize again for not being able to personally attend the public hearing regarding 
Water Oaks water utility. Since the St. Johns River Water Management District 
(District) strongly supports the Florida F’ublic Service Commission (FPSC) staff’s 
recommendation to authorize rates, and a water conservation rate structure, that will 
encourage and fund beneficial water cclnservation measures, I request you read the 
following statement into the record at thle hearing to show our support. 

In setting the water rates which the Water Oaks water utility may charge to its 
customers, the District strongly  support:^ the FPSC staff’s recommendation to authorize 
rates, and a water conservation rate structure, that will encourage and fund beneficial 
water conservation measures. The District promotes water conservation for the 
purpose of sustaining and extending the usefulness of existing water supply resources. 
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utility to recover the cost of implementirig water conservation practices, we often miss 
out on the opportunity to implement very beneficial water conservation measures and 
achieve significant water savings. Therefore, it is in the public interest to allow the utility 
to increase its rates and to fund, from the sale of waler, implementation of water 
conservation. 

Water Oaks, a manufactured home, retirement development in Marion County, is an 
excellent example of a utility in need of water conservation measures as the 
development historically has a very high per capita water use. FSPC authorization of 
water rates and a water conservation rate structure that will allow for implementation of 
water conservation measures at Water Oaks is in the best interest of water utility 
customers since conserving Florida’s water resources assures that higher quality water 
will be available to them for a longer time at a relatively lower price. If existing water 
sources are not used wisely and efficiently, alternative and more costly sources will 
have to be developed sooner. 

In closing, I would like to commend the staff of the FPSC in their efforts to allow Water 
Oaks water utility to fund, from the sale of water, implementation of valuable water 
conservation measures. Without such efforts, we would not be able to conserve and 
extend Florida’s valuable water resources. 

Sincerely, 

Dwight Jehdns, D i rec to ru  
Division of Water Use Regulation 
Department of Resource Management 
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